

City of Venice City Manager's Report Agenda Item Request

DATE:

April 21, 2017

TO:

Ed Lavallee, City Manager

FROM:

Mark J. Cervasio, Airport Director

CITY COUNCIL MEETING DATE: May 9, 2017

SUBJECT:

Resolution No. 2017-10 Authorizing the City of Venice, Florida to Execute a Supplemental Joint Participation Agreement for Project Number 431879-1-94-01 with the Florida

Department of Transportation for \$161,437 for Apron Rehabilitation

Background:

The aircraft parking aprons at the Airport have been rated from "Serious (0/100)" to "Poor Condition (33/100)" by a 2015 FDOT Pavement Evaluation Report. These pavements must be reconstructed in order to provide safe and efficient parking places for based and transient aircraft.

On March 31, 2017, The City of Venice entered into a Joint Participation Agreement with the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) in the amount of \$144,000 to fund a portion of the design and construction of the project. FDOT has now offered a Supplemental JPA, which would contribute an additional \$161,437 in grant funding, for a total to date of \$305,437.

City Attorney:

The City Attorney's office has reviewed and approved Resolution No. 2017-10 and Supplemental Joint Participation Agreement 431879-1-94-01.

Requested Action:

Staff requests City Council approval of Resolution No. 2017-10, authorizing the City of Venice, Florida to Execute a Supplemental Joint Participation Agreement for Project Number 431879-1-94-01 with the Florida Department of Transportation to increase grant participation by \$161,437, for a total of \$305,437, to Design and Construct Apron Rehabilitation at Venice Municipal Airport.

Funds Availability:

The project is in the adopted capital improvement program for the Airport and funds are available in account 401-0970-542.63-00.

Attachments:

Resolution No. 2017-10

Supplemental Joint Participation Agreement